
Sent Time TO From CC Redactions Reason for Redaction
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Ann Arbor City Council Regular Session: February 18, 2025
Email Redactions List Pursuant to Council Resolution R-09-386 



This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Ghazi Edwin, Ayesha
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:44 PM

Dear Council Member Ghazi Edwin,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:AGhaziEdwin@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Akmon, Dharma
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:44 PM

Dear Council Member Akmon,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:DAkmon@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Watson, Chris
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:41 PM

Dear Council Member Watson,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:CWatson@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Briggs, Erica
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:41 PM

Dear Council Member Briggs,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:EBriggs@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Harrison, Cynthia
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:41 PM

Dear Council Member Harrison,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:CHarrison@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Eyer, Jen
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:39 PM

Dear Council Member Eyer,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:JEyer@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Radina, Travis
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:38 PM

Dear Council Member Radina,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:TRadina@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Mallek, Jon
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:36 PM

Dear Council Member Mallek,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:JMallek@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor)
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:36 PM

Dear Mayor Taylor,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:CTaylor@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Carolyn Scorpio
To: Disch, Lisa
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:16:35 PM

Dear Council Member Disch,

I am writing to encourage you to vote YES on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country. From someone who has dealt with the financial cost and general disruption of
several power outages over the past few years, reliable power, managed by the city of Ann
Arbor and not by a corrupt entity such as DTE, is a priority for myself and my family, and I
would not feel comfortable voting for someone did not support this. Thank you.

Thank you,

Carolyn Scorpio

mailto:cmscorpio23@gmail.com
mailto:LDisch@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Drew Saunders
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor); Gomer, Johnathan; Mary Genson
Subject: Re: Request for Comment - Postponement of Study - Current
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:44:55 PM

First resolution I meant, sorry. 

On Tue, Feb 18, 2025 at 8:34 PM Drew Saunders wrote:
Dear Mayor Taylor,

I am sorry that I wasn't able to go to the council meeting tonight. But I was watching, and
would like to discuss the postponement of the municipalization study. 

You said that the reason was that a city contractor was found to have a conflict of interest in
the previous resolution, they informed you, and have asked for a delay so they can find an
alternative arrangement to avoid that conflict. I would like to go into further detail on
exactly what that conflict was. What time could we arrange an interview by phone or zoom? 

Furthermore, a number of people have made assertions that DTE Energy is producing fliers
and other forms of media to deliberately use misleadingly presented data info to defeat
the municipalization effort. Have you received those fliers? Do you know how many people
have received them? Could I see a copy? 

Thanks,
Drew Saunders

mailto:drewsaunders93@gmail.com
mailto:CTaylor@a2gov.org
mailto:JGomer@a2gov.org
mailto:annarboreditor@adamsstreetpublishing.com


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Drew Saunders
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor); Gomer, Johnathan
Subject: Request for Comment - Postponement of Study - Current
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:35:06 PM

Dear Mayor Taylor,

I am sorry that I wasn't able to go to the council meeting tonight. But I was watching, and
would like to discuss the postponement of the municipalization study. 

You said that the reason was that a city contractor was found to have a conflict of interest in
the previous resolution, they informed you, and have asked for a delay so they can find an
alternative arrangement to avoid that conflict. I would like to go into further detail on
exactly what that conflict was. What time could we arrange an interview by phone or zoom? 

Furthermore, a number of people have made assertions that DTE Energy is producing fliers
and other forms of media to deliberately use misleadingly presented data info to defeat
the municipalization effort. Have you received those fliers? Do you know how many people
have received them? Could I see a copy? 

Thanks,
Drew Saunders

mailto:drewsaunders93@gmail.com
mailto:CTaylor@a2gov.org
mailto:JGomer@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Akmon, Dharma
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:55 PM

Dear Council Member Akmon,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:DAkmon@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Ghazi Edwin, Ayesha
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:53 PM

Dear Council Member Ghazi Edwin,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:AGhaziEdwin@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Briggs, Erica
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:53 PM

Dear Council Member Briggs,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:EBriggs@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Watson, Chris
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:52 PM

Dear Council Member Watson,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:CWatson@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Harrison, Cynthia
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:49 PM

Dear Council Member Harrison,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:CHarrison@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Eyer, Jen
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:49 PM

Dear Council Member Eyer,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:JEyer@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Radina, Travis
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:48 PM

Dear Council Member Radina,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:TRadina@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Mallek, Jon
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:46 PM

Dear Council Member Mallek,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:JMallek@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Disch, Lisa
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:46 PM

Dear Council Member Disch,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:LDisch@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Nycole Downing
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor)
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 8:09:45 PM

Dear Mayor Taylor,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Nycole Downing

mailto:downing.nycole@gmail.com
mailto:CTaylor@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Akmon, Dharma
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:44 PM

Dear Council Member Akmon,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:DAkmon@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Ghazi Edwin, Ayesha
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:44 PM

Dear Council Member Ghazi Edwin,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:AGhaziEdwin@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Watson, Chris
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:43 PM

Dear Council Member Watson,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:CWatson@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Briggs, Erica
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:41 PM

Dear Council Member Briggs,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:EBriggs@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Harrison, Cynthia
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:40 PM

Dear Council Member Harrison,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:CHarrison@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Eyer, Jen
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:40 PM

Dear Council Member Eyer,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:JEyer@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Radina, Travis
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:37 PM

Dear Council Member Radina,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:TRadina@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor)
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:37 PM

Dear Mayor Taylor,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:CTaylor@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Disch, Lisa
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:36 PM

Dear Council Member Disch,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:LDisch@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Simon Cayedito
To: Mallek, Jon
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:42:36 PM

Dear Council Member Mallek,

I am writing to encourage you to vote yes on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will make the
necessary preparations to allow residents the choice to move away from DTE and reclaim our
own energy future. It’s outrageous that DTE continues to charge us rates 21% above the
national average while providing some of the worst reliability and the fourth dirtiest fuel mix
in the country.

Thank you,

Simon Cayedito

mailto:simonnezcayedito@gmail.com
mailto:JMallek@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Radina, Travis
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:30 PM

Dear Council Member Radina,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:TRadina@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Akmon, Dharma
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:30 PM

Dear Council Member Akmon,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:DAkmon@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Ghazi Edwin, Ayesha
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:30 PM

Dear Council Member Ghazi Edwin,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:AGhaziEdwin@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Watson, Chris
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:30 PM

Dear Council Member Watson,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:CWatson@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Harrison, Cynthia
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:27 PM

Dear Council Member Harrison,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:CHarrison@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Briggs, Erica
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:27 PM

Dear Council Member Briggs,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:EBriggs@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Eyer, Jen
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:26 PM

Dear Council Member Eyer,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:JEyer@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor)
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:26 PM

Dear Mayor Taylor,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:CTaylor@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Disch, Lisa
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:24 PM

Dear Council Member Disch,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:LDisch@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow
directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Stephen Tobelmann
To: Mallek, Jon
Subject: Please Take the Next Steps on Public Power
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:40:23 PM

Dear Council Member Mallek,

I am writing to encourage you to vote no on the two resolutions regarding municipalization
which City Council will be considering in a future meeting. These resolutions will waste
taxpayer money in an attempt to place a massive financial burden on a city already struggling
with affordability.

Let's fix our roads and city infrastructure and not waste taxpayer money on endless studies.

Thank you,

Stephen Tobelmann

mailto:stobelma@yahoo.com
mailto:JMallek@a2gov.org


This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

From: Ariana
To: Cornell, Jenn
Subject: Re: Public Power?
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:12:17 PM

Thank you

“A wide movement of Love is the only possible concrete for ‘building something else’”   -The Mother
Sent from Proton Mail Android

-------- Original Message --------
On 2/18/25 2:14 PM, Cornell, Jenn wrote:

Hi Ariana, this is no longer on tonight's agenda due to a conflict with the proposed vendor. Just FYI. It will be on a future agenda for council's consideration. 

Jenn Cornell
Ann Arbor City Council Member, Ward 5
Pronouns: she/ her/ hers
City of Ann Arbor
301 E. Huron St.
Ann Arbor, MI 48104
https://www.a2gov.org/

From: Ariana <sakti4all@protonmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 1:33 PM
To: City Council <CityCouncil@a2gov.org>
Subject: Public Power?
 
This message was sent from outside of the City of Ann Arbor. Please do not click links, open attachments, or follow directions unless you recognize the source of this email and know the content is safe.

Give the CHOICE to the PEOPLE. Period.

Things may feel uncertain with federal and state funding for city programs, including climate initiatives.
However, this uncertainty makes it even more important for Ann Arbor to advance its most impactful climate solution-–separation from DTE and its dirty power.

Let’s put the PEOPLE of Ann Arbor on the path towards energy democracy and carbon-free power.

The proposed feasibility study will explore the costs and benefits of public power, so that the PUBLIC can decide whether to go forward.

Ann Arbor sends $23M a year straight to DTE shareholders’ pockets, that if A2 had been paying Chelsea’s public power prices since 2001, we would have saved $814 million, and that every single public power utility in the state charges less than DTE: Ann Arbor can’t afford not to have public power.

Over 42 cities in Michigan have moved to Public Power, such as Lansing, Traverse City, and Chelsea.
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmipublicpower.org%2Fpublic-
power%2F&data=05%7C02%7CJCornell%40a2gov.org%7Ce25df9871f344bb15e0308dd504ab00b%7C48afa58563754170b9d1e9c568bb92f3%7C0%7C0%7C638755003893560039%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C4000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tW9WU6q1HAwBWcBYniURKY%2FscbTDg%2FgCzT%2F5htS3ByM%3D&reserved=0

It's time to let the PEOPLE decide.

Sincerely,
Ariana King
A2 resident

“A wide movement of Love is the only possible concrete for ‘building something else’”   -The Mother

Sent from Proton Mail Android

mailto:sakti4all@protonmail.com
mailto:JCornell@a2gov.org
https://www.a2gov.org/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmipublicpower.org%2Fpublic-power%2F&data=05%7C02%7CJCornell%40a2gov.org%7C544581884db14d3b080508dd507a0cb3%7C48afa58563754170b9d1e9c568bb92f3%7C0%7C0%7C638755207365458583%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C4000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UyqQwRdTEDmT2Vb2BrG9ulfsEaTI6DwJRBOeTtxpQWE%3D&reserved=0


From: Briggs, Erica
To: Dohoney Jr., Milton
Cc: Higgins, Sara; Hutchinson, Nicholas; Roberts, Jordan
Subject: For Council Intro
Date: Tuesday, February 18, 2025 7:03:05 PM

So sorry... this got stuck in draft this weekend. 

CA-8 East Medical Center Drive Widening

1. Are any of the delays (MDOT and Amtrak railroad permitting, a fiber utility conflict that
led to redesign work and approval from MDOT for a modified pier footing, micropile and
steel sheeting conflict downtime, beam replacement) required because the bridge is
being widened?

2. The memo notes that  "when the beams were removed during construction, they
were found to be more deteriorated than was initially thought, thus necessitating
the fabrication of new beams. This extension of purchasing authority includes all
the items listed above, in addition to the cost and wait time for the new beams." 
However, DLZ's 2021 Scope of Services (pg. 10) anticipates that new beams may be
needed. I'm confused, didn't their initial quote also anticipate and factor in the extra time
if replacement beams were needed?

https://a2gov.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=9793581&GUID=878A3FEC-169A-4A26-
A7BA-6AE805739B72

--
Erica Briggs, PhD
5th Ward Council Member
Cell: 
Visit www.ericafora2.com to sign-up for my Ward newsletter and/or find out about upcoming Ward meetings.
 

mailto:EBriggs@a2gov.org
mailto:MDohoney@a2gov.org
mailto:SHiggins@a2gov.org
mailto:NHutchinson@a2gov.org
mailto:JRoberts@a2gov.org
https://a2gov.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=9793581&GUID=878A3FEC-169A-4A26-A7BA-6AE805739B72
https://a2gov.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=9793581&GUID=878A3FEC-169A-4A26-A7BA-6AE805739B72
https://a2gov.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=9793581&GUID=878A3FEC-169A-4A26-A7BA-6AE805739B72
http://www.ericafora2.com/
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